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Via Electronic Mail 

September 24, 2018 

Honorable Andreas Borgeas 

Supervisor, District 2 

County of Fresno 

2281 Tulare Street, Room 301 

Fresno, California 93704 

Re: Revised Clarification on Intent of Measure P, Section 7-1410 – Miscellaneous Provisions, Subsection (c) 

Dear Supervisor Borgeas: 

In our September 6, 2018 letter to you, we inadvertently referenced the wrong section of Measure P. Please accept the 

following revision to our letter.   

The purpose of Provision 7-1410, subsection (c) was not intended to be applied to the San Joaquin River and the Palm 

Avenue corridor. Rather, it was included to address environmental concerns about new parks developed on waste sites in 

Southwest Fresno.  Subsection (c) achieves that goal by preventing Measure funds from being used to “develop facilities,” or 

new parks, on landfills or waste sites. It is our intent that the term “develop facilities” only refers to the development of new 

parks, and does not include the development of ancillary facilities or improvements to existing parks. Subsection (c) is 

likewise not to prohibit or restrict the use of Measure P funds to develop ancillary facilities or improvements to existing parks 

which happen to be located on landfills or waste sites in any other part of Fresno. 

Please let us know if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Larry Powell Juan Arambula Ashley Swearengin 

Co-Chair Co-Chair Co-Chair 

Fresno for Clean, Safe Neighborhood Parks 
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